NEW BRIGHTON ROAD - BOWER AVENUE TO PAGES ROAD

The Board received a report from Lorraine Wilmshurst (Consultation Leader) and Sharon O’Neill
(Projects Manager), City Streets Unit, signalling the background consultation process and community
concerns raised about the work proposed for this road and the options investigated to mitigate the
concerns.

The report detailed the work proposed to be carried out including the following objectives:

Renew kerb and dish channel,

Maintain minor arterial road status,

Maintain or improve vehicle, pedestrian, and cycle facilities,

Maintain or enhance public transport facilities,

Optimise residential parking on street,

Landscape enhancement compatible with surrounding environment,
Improve drainage at RSA and maintain existing drainage standards,
Meet Parks and Waterways requirements for riverbank and Cockayne Reserve,
Improve cycle facilities (cycle network plan),

Improve pedestrian facilities,

Incorporate safety works in at the New Brighton roundabout if possible,
Complete project within allocated budget.

The Board resolved:

1.

That a parking bay on the river side on New Brighton Road opposite Rawson Street be
installed, subject to resource consent approval.

That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited on the river side of New Brighton Road between
Pages Road and Bower Avenue except where there is an indented parking bay.

That the New Brighton RSA be asked to reassess the policy relating to use of their car park,
particularly on Monday afternoons.

That the renewal of the kerb and channel in New Brighton Road between Pages Road and
Wainoni Road, with an indented parking bay at Rawson Street, proceed to detailed design and
construction.

That the blip outside the RSA property be modified to allow two car parks and the blip outside
560 New Brighton Road be removed to allow parking.

That Council staff maintain the dialogue established with the community over this project.
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